<< 0041025 >>

MAI NE BEER & W NE WHOLESALERS ASSCCI ATl ON

July .30, 2003

PO BOX 615, 150 CAPI TOL STREET, AUGUSTA, MAI NE 04332-0615 « 207-623-3800 FAX 207-621-0175

Attn: OTTB Notice No. 4

Chi ef, Regul ations and Procedures Division
P. O Box 50221

Washi ngt on, D.C. 20091-0221

Dear Sir or Madam

The Mai ne Beer & W ne Wol esal ers Association (MBWM) strongly supports the

proposed rule recently issued in March 2003 by the Tax and Trade Bureau that outlines the
necessary al cohol content requirenments in order for Flavored Malt Beverages (FMB) to be
classified as beer. The proposed standard would require that in order for an FMB to be
classified as beer, its alcohol content derived fromdistilled al cohol can not exceed 0.5%

Beer is a unique type of alcohol that has been regul ated and taxed differently than ot her
al cohol i ¢ beverages throughout the nation’s history. The distinction that beer enjoys from
ot her al cohol products is based on its age-old production process. Its definition in the

I nternal Revenue Code dates back to the 1800's when the beer excise tax was first inposed
by Congress. The proposed rule is consistent with the historical interpretation of what
constitutes beer and other malt beverages.

Al t hough the states enjoy independent power over the regul ation of alcohol, nost follow

the federal regulatory guidelines. This proposed rule, in addition to maintaining

consi stency, will help to ensure an orderly marketplace, thus avoiding costly and conlii sing
di sruptions in state licensing, taxation and distribution policies. Any of these would deal a
severe blow to beer whol esal ers.

Mor eover, equating beer and beverages deriving a majority of their alcohol content from
distilled spirits could weaken the inportant distinctions between beer and products with a
hi gher al cohol content. These distinctions inpact state and federal policies regarding the
regul ati on and taxation of beer and ot her al cohol beverages. If these distinctions

di sappear, it will only be a matter of time before other producers of al cohol beverages
attenpt to categorizes thensel ves as beer producers.

The Mai ne Beer & W ne Wol esal ers encourages the TTB to give final approval to the
proposed "0.5% standard"” on FMB's. Thank you for consideration of our support.

Si ncerely,

Cheryl C. Ti nberl ake



